
Inspiring Changemakers:
A group of enthusiastic Year 5 and 6 children recently traveled to 
Bude for their first-ever LEGO competition, an exciting challenge 
that put their creativity, teamwork, and problem-solving skills to 
the test. After weeks of hard work designing, building, and coding 
their robot, they were ready to take on the competition. The event 
was intense, with teams from local schools showcasing their 
innovative designs, but the highlight was the nerve-wracking 
presentation, where they confidently explained their project in 
front of a large audience. Their dedication and determination paid 
off when they were awarded the trophy for the Best Upcoming 
Team, a fantastic achievement that filled them with pride and 
excitement for future competitions!
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Key learning this week:

What’s new?
I am really excited to let you know that the charity, Book Relief UK, have 
given the school a grant of £300 pounds to put towards buying books for 
the children. With this money we hope to buy new titles, including graphic 
novels as we know how much loved they are. We will also look at 
expanding out social stories collection. 
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Community updates:
We were very fortunate to have a  Zoom meeting with 
Chloe from Edukid in Uganda. We were able to speak to 
the children, who we sponsor and find out about their life 
and favourite football teams. Well done to Year 5 and the 
leadership teams for representing St Helen’s so well.

Last week Class 4 had a visit from Sophie from 
South West Water. We learned what happens to 
our water when we flush it away, what we should 
and shouldn’t put down the toilet and how we can 
save water.

This week the children in 
Reception have been perfecting 
their scissor skills by cutting 
playdough. 

Next Friday(21st March) we will supporting Red Nose Day by 
wearing red to school and Mr Brown will be organising a cake 
sale after school.


